



Email: info@ottershawforum.com Website: www.ottershawforum.com

ONF SC Minutes 20th June 2024 Ottershaw VH 7.00pm

Minutes

Those Present: Julie Last , Bob Oliver, Thomas Gundacker & Brian Williams.

Apologies: Nigel Eastment, Jane Tilly, Gemma Picket & Hannah Lane.

Minutes of the meeting held on 6th June 2024 were agreed.

Neighbourhood Plan - Bob reported that the comments/feedback on the draft from RBC was still awaited so nothing to report. (*Post meeting update - RBC comments/feedback now received*)

The Consultation statement - outstanding action **JL/GP**

Communications/publicity/Social Media - JL/GP

Planning Applications -

Brockhurst Site - Bob presented a draft briefing sheet for consideration at the planning committee on 26th June. It was agreed it covered all the salient points. (*Post meeting update - The application was passed by majority vote but with amendments to be presented for review at a further planning committee meeting*)

RU.23/1432 Willow Farm Appeal - Julie reported that she and Nigel attended the hearing. It appeared that the council for the appealant had been poorly briefed and requested at least one adjournment to clarify what and was not on the site. In the afternoon the Inspector held a site visit to which objectors were also invited. The inspectors decision is expected in approximately 2 months.

RU.24/0464 Stonehill Stables - Local residents have serious concerns that, amongst other issues, the land is not suitable for grazing animals. Julie is in contact with a local resident and will draft a letter to RBC Planning -**JL**.

Website - Nothing to report since last meeting

Finance - Locality & Groundwork grants applied for, to be signed off.

AOB -

A320 Update - Bob has written to SCC advising that we are taking our issues to the ombudsman. SCC have acknowledged receipt.

Queenwood/Timber Hill SANG - Working party set for 10:00 on Saturday 6th July.

Castle Pub AOCV - RBC, when chased, advised that the staff looking at this had left and it had fallen into a black hole. Mario Leo, the legal head advised that the original application be closed and reapply.

Fete Matters - It was agreed that a map of the neighbourhood area highlighting areas of concern would be appropriate

The meeting was closed at 20:10

Next Meetings -

18th July.

No meeting on 4th July as VH is a polling Station